
  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

Olive School Hackney 
 

 

 

Principal’s Welcome      29-6- 2020 

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)  

Dear Parents, 

Thank you for attending the school’s online learning with the teachers, unfortunately, these will be ending on Tuesday 30th 

June to allow the teachers to come back into school to prepare the buildings for the new school year in September when 

we hope to invite all children back.  

Next year, Years 2-5 will be housed at the UTC until their move to the Olive Brooke Road Building. Reception and Year 1 will 

be at the Cazenove Road site until their move to the Olive School building in the police station, and Year 6 will stay at the 

Cazenove site for the school year.  

 

 

 

 

Black Lives Matter 

Last week, the children looked at Black Lives matter in their PHSE lessons with Oak National Academy ad have completed 

some work around this subject. They looked at reasons to be hopeful for the future and changes they would like to see. This 

was a very reflective lesson for the children, and they came up with some thoughtful ideas! 

 

 

Projects 

The teachers have organised projects for each class to take part in, from learning about seasons, researching the Egyptians 

to designing sustainable homes! You can find these projects on the home learning page of the website. We look forward to 

seeing your child’s work – please email your child’s project to info@olivehackney.staracademies.org by Friday 10th July. 

https://www.olivehackney.com/learning/home-learning/ 

Sports Day 

Mr Ibrahim has been busily organising this year’s sports day which will be undertaken at home – very exciting! Please look 

out for the letter sent to you later this week for all of the details – we would like all children to take part! 

mailto:info@olivehackney.staracademies.org
https://www.olivehackney.com/learning/home-learning/


  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

As-salamu alaykum (peace be with you)  

Another week and another set of amazing 

activities and learning opportunities for the 

children! Have a look at a few of the exciting 

things the children have been getting up to.  

   Year 1 have been creating their own books! 

The children were tasked with constructing, designing and 

writing and their own Mr. Men book. I think you’ll agree 

that they have done a stunning job!  

 

 

 

 

 

With summer out in full force the children had look back 

at all the seasons of the year. They looked at how 

weather, daylight, plants and wildlife changes over the 

seasons and the months they encompass. 
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    Reception has been building boats! 

As part of their Literacy work, the children 

have been reading Mr.Gumpy’s Outing. They 

had a go at creating their own version of his 

boat. Look at some of the delightful designs 

they created! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We should speak 

politely and mind our 

own business.


